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University Board of Trustees Holds 41st Meeting - 
Headquarters
The Board of Trustees of the Arab Open University held its 
41st meeting, chaired by His Royal Highness Prince 
Abdulaziz bin Talal bin Abdulaziz Al Saud, on Wednesday via 
video conference. The board approved the estimated 
budget for the 2024/2025 fiscal year and adopted the 
recommendations of the executive committees. 
Additionally, the board reviewed the university's progress in 
academic, strategic, and construction domains and 
celebrated the university's entry into the global rankings 
(THE).

University Participates in “Al-Ayam” Exhibition for 
Universities – Bahrain
During the exhibition, the university provided detailed 
information about its diverse academic programs 
covering various specialties. The university emphasized the 
ease of enrollment, allowing students flexibility to balance 
their studies with other commitments. The university also 
explained the application process, admission 
requirements, and the benefits offered to students. The 
Arab Open University's booth attracted significant interest 
from visitors, who expressed their admiration for the 
diverse academic programs and the ease of enrollment. 
This highlighted the university's mission to provide 
exceptional education opportunities for all, being a non-
profit developmental institution.

"Media" at the University Discusses Radio and Television 
Graduation Projects – Egypt
The Faculty of Media at the university discussed the 
graduation projects of the Department of Radio and 
Television under the patronage of Prof. Mahmoud Abu El-
Nasr, the university president in Egypt. In his speech on this 
occasion, he praised the outstanding level presented by 
the students through their graduation projects, reflecting 
their awareness of community issues. He commended the 
notable development witnessed by the Faculty of Media 
under the deanship of Prof. Nermin Khidr, who managed to 
elevate these projects to a professional level, making them 
the first building block for students in their career paths. 
Prof. Nermin Khidr, the dean of the faculty, emphasized that 
the projects presented by the students of the Department 
of Radio and Television were characterized by diversity, 
depth in addressing issues, and creativity in presentation. 
The projects included ten works, ranging from short feature 
films, documentary dramas, and documentary programs 
to music videos. She highlighted a short feature film titled 
"Music Box," which deals with the child within every person 
and their struggle due to mistakes or unintended habits in 
upbringing, whether from parents or school, and "Round 
Trip," a short feature film symbolically presented by the 
students, relying on several metaphors related to the harsh 
treatment by parents towards their children.

Arab Open University Continues to Provide Distinguished 
and Innovative Higher Education – Bahrain
Dr. Hisham Al-Tahawy, Assistant President of the AOU for 
Academic Affairs and Research in Bahrain, confirmed in an 
exclusive statement to Akhbar Al Khaleej that the university 
continues to provide a distinguished and innovative higher 
education experience. The university maintains its non-
profit educational services with the aim of community 
development and individual advancement. He explained 
that the university is a non-profit educational institution 
established in 2002, and its presence in nine different 
countries highlights its pioneering role in offering a 
distinguished higher education experience. He added that 
the university started with a clear vision to provide 
educational services that contribute to community 
development and the advancement of individuals seeking 
academic and professional growth.
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